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St. Joseph’s NS/SN Seosamh Naofa 

Board of Management Agreed Report 

Tuesday, 14th June 2022  

• Opening Prayer - Read by Fr. Byrne.  

• Drainpipe fixed.  

• Pedestrian crossing - contacted Cathal Byrne. Now waiting for next set of money to come 

through to finish.  

• No luck with solutions for canopy. Will try a drip hole. Very expensive to alter the steel 

supports. Mike will put up tomorrow evening.  

• First Holy Communion went well. Many thanks to Alma and parents for the reception 

afterwards.  

• Proposed spend on buffer and polish etc.  

• Balance in minor works grant to use.  

• Survey parents on our school’s anti-bullying provision was carried. The results have been 

appended to these minutes. Very positive. 

• Attendance poor at the moment. Renewed effort to be made in September.  

• Summer Provision will happen again. 12 children invited.  

• Class Allocation done for next year. Teacher for 5th class will be filled once panels are 

cleared.  

• SSE focus will be Wellbeing.  

• PE equipment now out in the steel shed. Aistear equipment in old PE equipment.  

• Reports will be released on Thursday 23rd.  

• Hurling 365 great success, many volunteers great support.  

• Keyboard lessons after school. They provide their own insurance.  

• Swimming hopefully start back in September.  

• PA AGM on Monday 9th May. Officers elected. Parental feedback on child protection, 

anti-bullying, swimming, the school uniform, splitting classes, social media and buses to 

matches. Survey to parents in September regarding school half-zips for uniforms.  

• Buildings: €4300 for new boiler pump after leak, old one very badly eroded.  

• Plumbing review of junior end recommended.  

• Will hold on to spare barriers.  

• Thanks to Mike for fixing school drainpipe.  

• Nick said will colour in the name on the front wall of the school.  

• High exterior windows crumbling.  

• Confirmation and communion went very well.  

• Yearbook for 6th class  

• Céimniú ceremony for 6th class, Wednesday 29th June.  

• Sports Day and ice-cream day to take place on days with fine weather.  

• GAA club have been granted GPO for next year.  
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• JI induction went well today.  

• Fr. Byrne hoping to bring 6th class on cultural tour of parish: mass rock, dolmen, etc.  

• Maintenance and improvement works in summer.   

• Lino for old corridor: €2470 quoted. Approved 

• Replacement of window in boiler room: €2304 Approved 

• Replant outdoor classroom area, install watering system and replanting: €2847 Approved 

• Buffer cleaner: €1014 Approved 

• Exterior painting windowsills and plinths, columns on bike shed, staff room: €600 labour 

Approved 

• Curbing on way to astro, drains, level up the path with more filling: €4500. APPROVED 

• Access to field new upper gate: €1500 Approved 

• Reseeding and levelling: Mostly voluntary. Approved 

• 4m square area of wildflowers in front of school. Approved 

• Hitlist   

• Date of next meeting: September 2022 
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